
Conservation Commission	 City of Auburn

I. Roll Call

II. Approve Minutes of March 15, 2016 meeting

III. Sub Committee Reports
a. Parks Committee
b. LACFB Update

IV. Open for Public Comments

V. Old Business Items
a. Project Canopy Update
b. Woodlot Ordinance – Recap of Transportation & Environment Committee meeting March 16,

2016
c. Barker Mill Dam Relicensing – Recap of Economic Committee meeting March 17, 2016
d. Priority Projects – Project Canopy, Barker Mill, Apatite Park, Trail consolidation efforts, Arbor

Week, YMCA, LAWPC

VI. New Business Items
a. LA Medicine Take Back Day – April 30th

b. Androscoggin Land Trust for May Meeting.

VII. Other
a. Policies and Procedures Update
b. Annual Report Update
c. Miscellaneous Correspondence
d. National Parks Day – April 24th Sullivan Square Event
e. Reappointments

VIII. Adjourn

The Conservation Commission meets the third Tuesday of each Month in Auburn City Hall at 6:00 PM.
The Lewiston Auburn Community Forest Board meets the third Thursday of each month at 7:00 PM.
The Parks Subcommittee meets on the last Wednesday of the month in Auburn City Hall at 6:30 PM.

Conservation Commission Agenda
Meeting Date: April 19, 2016, 6:00 PM



City of Auburn
Conservation Commission

Meeting Minutes
March 15, 2016 - 6:00 pm

Chairman Pete Preble brought the meeting to order.

Members Present: Tizz Crowley; Maurice Keene; Chuck Lafean, Pete Preble, Bob Sipe, Jordan
Tate, Nichole White-Matson

Others Present:  Lynne Richards, LAWPC and Tony Beaulieu, City Engineer

1. Minutes
Under 4. Old Business.  Ordinance Action by Council.  Add “Woodlot”.
ACTION:  Motion made by Tizz Crowley seconded by Jordan Tate to accept the minutes of 2-16-
16 with changes.   The motion was approved.   Chuck Lafean abstained.

2. Subcommittee Reports
Parks Subcommittee
Bob Sipe reported that Sabrina Best, the new Recreation Director, attended their last meeting
and that she is wonderful.  She is very energetic, patient, has a lot of good ideas, and believes in
collaboration and implementation.   He received an email from her and she plans to attend the
next meeting as well.   The Parks Subcommittee requested permission to maintain a parks
workgroup through December and asked Tony Beaulieu to book a room through the end of the
year.

There was discussion about the Lewiston-Auburn Bike Ped Committee and how to encourage
them to be more interactive with other groups to help prevent duplicating efforts.  There was
also discussion regarding multi use surfaces, trails, sidewalks, and bike lanes and how to define
each of them.

ACTION:  Maurice Keene seconded by Jordan Tate moved to explore options for common
definitions and language for multi use surfaces, trails, sidewalks, and bike lanes.   The vote was
unanimously approved.

LACFB Update
Jordan Tate reported that the Forest Board adopted the Strategic Plan for the upcoming five
years, they were updated on the complications the Conservation Commission is having
communicating with the city, the woodlot ordinance is going to be discussed tomorrow at the
Transportation & Environment Committee meeting, and they focused on plans for Tree City
USA Arbor Week.

There was discussion regarding the banner for Arbor Week.  Concern was expressed that the
city charges their committees to hang the banners.   They had several questions: (1) If the



banner is for Arbor Week, is the Conservation Commission going to support celebrating Arbor
Week in the City of Auburn?  (2)  If a banner is going to be used, does the City of Auburn want
to buy one or get one sponsored?  (3) What is the policy of the City of Auburn for sponsors and
if it is allowed what is the guideline?  (4) Where can they put the banner (Maine Street?).  (5). If
we do not allow sponsorship how does the city get around it at the Ice Arena?  It was suggested
to have the city arborist who is a member of the Forest Board put up the banner to save
money.

3. Public Comments:  None

4. Old Business
Lynne Richards – Lake Auburn Watershed Protection Commission
Lynne Richards the LAWPC Education and Outreach Manager said LAWPC has oversight of
about 2,000 acres around the lake and has been working on a Lands Management Plan.  She
will send the Conservation Commission the draft plan in PDF file.  The first week in May is
Drinking Water Week and Lakes Week is in June.  The next LAWPC meeting is April 13th at 3:30
pm at AVCOG.  A member of the Conservation Commission will probably attend to introduce
themselves.

Updates on Project Canopy and TD Bank Grant Applications
Bids will be opened for a contractor to do the work on March 22.

Woodlot Ordinance – Transportation & Environment Committee Meeting March 16, 2016
The Woodlot Ordinance is being discussed at the Transportation & Environment Committee
meeting tomorrow night at 5:30 pm.  Dave Griswold plans to be there.  Members were
encouraged to attend to show support.

Barker Mill Dam Relicensing – Economic & Community Committee Meeting March 17, 2016
The Barker Mill Dam Relicensing will be discussed at the Council Economic & Community
Development Committee meeting on March 17.  Pete Preble plans to attend to find out what
may be going on with River Day.  Nichole White-Matson also plans to attend.

5. New Business
Priority Projects
Pete Preble met with the City Manager, Assistant City Manager, and Mayor to discuss
communication.  They thought the Conservation Commission should bring forth what they want
to work on for priority projects and left it to up to them to decide what that will be.  Discussion
on what projects is a priority was tabled to the next meeting.   All members were asked to
brainstorm a list of projects.  They will go through minutes to see what they talked about, reach
out to Planning & Permitting and the community on what they think is priority projects, and the
Transportation and Environment Committee to see what they see as policy priorities.  Other
suggestions were to contact other communities that have Conservation Commissions to see
what kind of projects they are working on and the list of projects on the Maine conservation
group website. Pete will email Councilor Young to ask for input from the policy committee.



Tony Beaulieu was asked to find out what Planning and Permitting thinks is important and to
request a post be put on the website Say It feature asking for input from the community.

6. Other
Policies and Procedures Update - None

Annual Report Update - None

Miscellaneous Correspondence
Information that was accumulated over the course of the month was put in the agenda packet.
The city clerk prepared a list of members and their expiration dates.  Bob Sipe, Jordan Tate, and
Pete Preble’s terms expire in June. Pete will send the list to Tammy to include in the minutes.
Tony was asked to request the openings be posted.

There is not enough time to do anything for Earth Day this year, but they will plan to address it
earlier for next year.

Tony was asked to see if there is training on freedom of access and record keeping.

The next meeting is April 19 at 6:00 p.m.

7. Adjourn
ACTION:  Jordan Tate seconded by Nichole White-Matson moved to adjourn.  The motion was
unanimously approved.

Submitted by:
Tammy Thatcher
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City of Auburn, Maine
“Maine’s City of Opportunity”

___________________________      ______
Conservation Commission

PARKS SUBCOMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
Wednesday, February 24, 2016 – Auburn Hall

Auburn’s Conservation Commission Parks Subcommittee met on Wednesday, February 24,
2016.  The meeting was called to order at 6:36 pm

Roll Call
Members present were Tizz Crowley, Misty Edgecomb, Chuck Lafean, Larry Pelletier and Bob
Sipe.    Absent was Leroy Walker.    Others present were Maurice Keene, Conservation
Commission and Sabrina Best, Recreation Director.

Minutes
ACTION:   Tizz Crowley seconded by Chuck Lafean moved to postpone approval of the
minutes of 1/27/16 until the next meeting.  The motion was unanimously approved.

ACTION:  Tizz Crowley seconded by Misty Edgecomb moved to request the city provide
minutes on a timely basis so they can be in the agenda packet as they are suppose to do
according to the city clerk.  The vote was unanimously approved.

Guest: Sabrina Best – Director of Recreation
Sabrina Best introduced herself and gave a brief overview of her experience at South Portland
Community Center/ Recreation Department over the past 8 years.  She primarily focused on
youth sports, adult leagues and managed their outdoor Wainwright Athletic Complex that has a
portion of the green belt going through it which is a part of the eastern trails.  She said trails
and open spaces is her forte and that she is excited to be in Auburn.

Parks & Recreation Departments
There was discussion about the parks and recreation departments being separated 4 years ago
and the overlap between them.  Sabrina said they are closely related and she has met/spoken
with Dan Goyette about remaining separate entities for now and how communication and
collaboration is going to work moving forward.

Mt. Apatite
Sabrina was asked if she has spoken to Dan Goyette about the trails grant, what her thoughts
are, and what it is going to be used on.  Sabrina said Dan mentioned the trails grant but they did
not get into details about it.  She will follow up with him to get more information on what his
thought process is, the amount, what it is going to be used for, and what we’re looking to do at
Mt. Apatite.   She plans to look around at Mt. Apatite and then reach out to contacts she made
with the Eastern Trails Alliance to get ideas, thoughts, how they attacked it, and what we could
do in Auburn.  She said it sounds like it is underutilized and we need to make sure everyone
knows it is there.  It was suggested Mt. Apatite could be the first park the Parks Subcommittee
creates a work plan for and can work collaboratively with the recreation department to help get



people to use the trails.  Rosemary from GIS has a map of the trails for Mt. Apatite but it
cannot be obtained from the website.  They agreed any brochure, program literature, maps, and
trails if on 8 1/2 x 11 or 8 1/2 x 14 paper ought to be a PDF file easy to find on the web site and
Mt. Apatite would be the perfect one to start with.  The Community Forest Board is interested
in the potential for harvesting parts of Mt. Apatite for the community cords program.  Forest
maintenance has not been done and there is a need to work with the Forestry Board.  It was
suggested that Mt. Apatite could bring everyone together and demonstrate that while we are
separate we are all collaborative and that Parks could be the subcommittee that brings them
together.

Web Site
The web site recommendations given to the city manager were discussed. An example was that
the River Walk & Festival Plaza is not mentioned under the list of parks.  Sabrina said she feels
like the River Park and Festival Plaza is underutilized.  Some ideas were to have a 5k bike/walk
run, a fat bike race, or summer festival and to incorporate Mt. Apatite, and other parts of the
city such as, fishing at Lake Grove, the Tot Lot or Pettingill Park.   Bob Sipe said he is hoping
Sabrina will help advocate for making the web site better and getting more information on
there.  She said she would look into the River Park and Festival Plaza.  Another
recommendation was that they should be able to link to the GIS maps from the parks page, that
it is more complete and better than Map It, but that they are hidden somewhere under
businesses.

Other things mentioned was that the website indicates there are 3 golf courses in the city but it
doesn’t name them and that they should be listed with an easy link to their website as well as
disk golf courses.  Under Art & Culture half the places are in Lewiston; however there were/are
things in Auburn not listed like Lost Valley and Androscoggin Historical Society.  It was
suggested that on the recreation page the Team Sideline link to the programs and registration
forms be hidden and replaced with City of Auburn Recreation.

Dam Relicensing at Barker Mill – River Day
The Conservation Commission has not heard anything from the City Councilors regarding the
River Day.  Sabrina said she has a meeting to discuss it this week.  The understanding is that
they want to look at recreational opportunities and use their influence and the need to have
relicensing to bring that forward.  One of the ideas was when they do release the water once a
year to make a big deal of it with a festival.   The Conservation Commission was under the
impression that if there was a River Day they were going to direct it, although they thought it
would make more sense that recreation would do that maybe in collaboration with them.  It is
believed that River Day was a result of a positive interest group.  There was discussion about
how there are multiple positive interest groups with good recommendations just no
organization or communication and they hit dead ends.  They believe it is the Conservation
Commission’s job to take the lead on the areas where they do have a piece and develop lines of
communication and structure that can harness all the individual interest groups and put some
energy into it to make good things happen. They will    add Sabrina to distribution list for
Conservation Commission agendas and minutes.

Universal Playground Equipment
Misty Edgecombe reviewed her ideas with Sabrina for a universal playground at the Old Lake
Street School on Lake Street that is now being used for kids who have trouble in traditional



schools.  She explained that there is currently no playground there.  During her research she
found there are no playgrounds for kids with disabilities in the Lewiston Auburn area.  They
want to build a universal playground so that all kids with all abilities can play together and one
group is not being singled out.   There is also additional land adjacent to the school that would
be available for this project and is a beautiful area with trees and grass for a neighborhood park
with picnic tables and plenty of space for parking. When asked about the bid request for new
playground equipment Tizz Crowley said she never got an answer and that she needs to follow
up on that.

Dog Park
Misty Edgecomb said she has done extensive reading from research done in 2001.  Currently
the City of Auburn shares and allocates funds for a dog park in Lewiston, however the Parks
Subcommittee feels Auburn should have a dog park of their own.  There was a lot of research
done and there was a dog park association but they never got a park.  She is wondering why it
wasn’t done before now, has anything changed, and if they will be able to get it accomplished
any better.  There is nothing that says why it stopped but they suspect it is due to money.
Corporate sponsors were suggested.  They need to put together a report that would include
pricing and that whatever they propose, they need to be able to cover the cost and offer to make
some of the contacts.  The report should include how much Auburn is spending, how many
people in Auburn are using Lewiston’s that would use Auburn’s, and who those people are. It
was recommended to use the Say It feature on the city web site to reach out to the public to let
them know they are thinking about making a dog park, telling them what we think, and asking
them what their thoughts are and if they would use it.  They would probably get more input
from people from social media.   A recommendation for the website is that whatever is posted
to the website should also post to social media.   Chuck Lafean composed an email to the
Conservation Commission and city manager about raising money for signage at Mt. Apatite
through corporate sponsorship.  He suggested they start there and see how it goes.  Another
idea is to get funds from a vendor. Tizz will give Misty the name of a woman who has shown
interest in a dog park.

Maurice Keene suggested a recommendation that would involve communication between
recreation and parks that would develop positive lines of communication with the school
department and hopefully start that as a model for future lines of working relationships.  Tizz
Crowley said they would need to go to the city manager to find out how to communicate with
the school and get his permission to go directly to the school and also find out if he has an
interest in delegating staff for this particular project and get a plan together.

ACTION:   Misty Edgecomb seconded by Tizz Crowley moved to recommend communication
between recreation, parks and the school department and to contact the city manager to find out
how to communicate with the school and get permission to go directly to the school and also
find out if he has an interest in delegating staff and putting a plan together.  The vote was
unanimously approved.

Park Watch
Larry Pelletier said a Park Watch was established shortly after the River Walk was built 3-4 yrs
ago. The expected outcome was a reduction in negative incidents, reduction in repair &
restoration costs to facilities and equipment, increase safety for children, increase community
pride and they ask participants be alert, aware observant, and caring.  Each park has a sign



posted with information on where to report any non-emergency issues.  Dog feces are an issue
and are getting out of hand.  He has a neighborhood watch meeting and is going to talk to the
lieutenant and ACO. There is also going to be a joint meeting with the neighborhood watch
groups in March and they are going to discuss it.  It was noted that there are currently no signs
at Mt Apatite.  An idea to get people on the River Walk is to partner with local pet stores and/or
organizations and have a Dog 5K.  It could be used to incorporate cleaning up along the way or
promoting the rules and it creates another support group.  There could be multiple walks that
could be geared towards something different each time like adoption or a fundraiser.

The understanding is that the YMCA was considering a dog park on Stetson Road.  Interest
was expressed in finding out more about it and giving them support or to partner/collaborate
with them. Misty Edgecomb will ask the YMCA what their plans for a dog park are.

How to address graffiti was briefly discussed.  Giving the individuals a place to do graffiti was
suggested.  This will be discussed further another time.

New Business
Cemeteries
Tabled to the next meeting.  They need to get a list of cemeteries in Auburn both owned by
Auburn and not and start an inventory.

Annual Report
Tabled to the next meeting.  It is due the 3rd Tuesday of June.  If anyone has pieces that they
think need to go into the report add it to the agenda material for next meeting

Next Meeeting
Wednesday, March 30, 2016

Unfinished Business
Update From Misty & Leroy on Signage Project
Leroy was not present – It was not discussed.

Dog Park Project Update
Discussed above with Guest: Sabrina Best – Recreation Director

Tizz Update on Auburn’s Naming Procedure
Tizz handed out some information.

Open Session - None

Adjourn
ACTION:  Larry Pelletier seconded by Chuck Lafean moved to adjourn at 8:44 pm.  The
motion was unanimously approved.

Submitted by:
Tammy Thatcher
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Jeffrey Preble

From: Anthony Beaulieu <abeaulieu@auburnmaine.gov>
Sent: Thursday, March 24, 2016 1:56 PM
To: Jeffrey Preble
Subject: Conservation Commission- Clarifications to March 15th Meeting

The following are clarifications to questions/requests from the March 15th meeting:

· Room 204 in City Hall has been reserved for the Park’s Subcommittee the last Wednesday of every month at
6:30PM until December, 2016.

· It is acceptable to fly a banner such as “Arbor Day” with a sponsorship so long as the message is the
predominate feature.  The City would not charge a committee requesting the installation of a banner.

· The tree inventory bid the City received was over budget and will only be able to inventory 2,000 of the 5,200
trees.  Inventorying the remainder could be a potential “project” the commission seeks.

· The City Clerk will be posting the openings of the member’s terms ending in June.  The members will also be
notified.

· There is no special training for taking notes as it relates to the Freedom of Information Act.

Tony Beaulieu, PE
City Engineer
City of Auburn
60 Court Street
Auburn, ME  04210
207-333-6601x1140
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Jeffrey Preble

From: Tizz Crowley <tizzcrowley@yahoo.com>
Sent: Tuesday, April 05, 2016 9:34 PM
To: Jeffrey Preble
Subject: Fw: [hccpcommcontacts] L-A Medicine Take Back Day on April 30th

Could we please include a reminder of this on our
agenda.  This is a good conservation and environment
issue?
Thanks
Tizz

----- Forwarded Message -----
From: Kristen Cloutier <kcloutie@bates.edu>
To: "hccpcommcontacts@lists.bates.edu" <hccpcommcontacts@lists.bates.edu>;
"communitylinks@lists.bates.edu" <communitylinks@lists.bates.edu>
Sent: Tuesday, April 5, 2016 12:47 PM
Subject: [hccpcommcontacts] L-A Medicine Take Back Day on April 30th

Sharing on behalf of a community partner:

Once again, Healthy Androscoggin is working with community partners to host the L-A
Medicine Take Back Day on April 30th.   This year's event will be co-located at Bedard
Pharmacy in Auburn and Farwell Elementary in Lewiston.

If you have any questions, please call 795-5990.

--
Kristen S. Cloutier
Assistant Director, Center Operations
Program Coordinator, Project Pericles
Harward Center for Community Partnerships
Bates College
161 Wood Street
Lewiston, ME  04240
Phone: 207-786-6202
Fax: 207-786-8282



First Last Street Phone Email Ward First Appointed Term Expiration

Jordan Tate 96 Coachman Ave (207) 782-0913 jordy0826@msn.com 1 07/06/15 06/01/16

Maurice Keene 775 North River Road (207) 782-1334 MRKN983@yahoo.com 1 05/04/15 06/01/17

Robert Sipe 365 Lake Street (207) 753-1285 bobsipe03@gmail.com 2 07/06/15 06/01/16

Charles Lafean 86 Orchard Street (207) 712-1563 clafean@gmail.com 2 03/07/16 06/01/17

Tizz Crowley 35 University Street (207) 783-1468 tizzcrowley@yahoo.com 1 05/04/15 06/01/18

Nichole White-Matson 223 Townshend Brook Rd (207) 713-1000 nwhitematson@gmail.com 1 05/04/15 06/01/18

Jeffrey Preble 25 Hector Street (207) 786-0997 jeff.preble@wright=pierce.com 5 05/04/15 06/01/16
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